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CNO Corner – What’s New  
by Christie Gonder 

People 

This year, we are going to start recognizing a DAISY TEAM AWARD.  This is an award that recognizes that 

it often takes an entire team to implement an idea or process that leads to better patient and family 

outcomes. The DAISY Team Award is designed to honor collaboration by two or more people, led by a 

nurse, who identify and meet patient and/or patient family needs by going above and beyond the 

traditional role of Nursing. 

       I am requesting nominations from RNs for this year’s DAISY TEAM AWARD.  

         

 

 

 

NICU Celebration 2017  
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Criteria 
1. Teams must be led by a nurse or group of nurses,  be role models of collaboration and teamwork and who make a 

difference in the lives of patient, families, employees and the community 
2. Team members exemplify SVMHS organizational and nursing values and embody our organizational and nursing 

mission and vision. 
 Organizational  Values: Support Teamwork Accountability Respect 
 Organizational Mission:  It is the mission of Salinas Valley Memorial Healthcare System to provide quality 

healthcare to our patients and to improve the health and well-being or our community 
 Organizational Vision:  To be a center of excellence where an inspired team delivers compassion and 

culturally sensitive care, outstanding quality and an exceptional patient experience  
3.   Team members exemplify SVMH nursing values and embody the nursing vision: 

 Nursing Values:  
P   We provide professional, patient-centered care. 
R   We are respectful of our patients, families and colleagues. 
I   We serve our patients with integrity.  We are honest, ethical and authentic in our actions. 
D   We welcome and embrace diversity. 
E   We provide excellent, evidence-based care. 

 Nursing Mission:  Heal – Protect –Empower – Teach 
 Nursing Vision: To be an innovative leader in nursing excellence – a place where patients choose to come and 

nurses want to practice. 
4.   The Team’s project should be described in detail, including outcomes. 

Service 

 Uniform Standardization: CNA leadership has been participating in Effects Bargaining for the past month.  There was 
a request by the CNA leadership to have another Survey Monkey on uniform standardization with the original three 
colors (Royal Blue, Pewter and Navy) to CNA RNs only.  The survey will commence on 11/1/2017 and complete on 
11/14/2017.   The Nursing and Human Resource leadership will meet again with CNA leadership on 11/6/2017 to 
further bargain the effects of uniform standardization.   

 Look below at the impressive improving scores for Patient Experience.   Keep up the great work!  
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 When a baby is born between the hours of 7AM and 10 PM a 15 second clip of the Braham’s lullaby will be played 
overhead.  Implementation of this initiative has had a positive impact for all patients at other facilities.  It just creates 
a feel good moment.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 MedSurg has implemented a Quiet at Night pilot for the MedSurg cluster: 
o Quiet time is all the time 
o Staff reporting noise issue to Engineering 
o Empowered staff to coach all individuals to reduce ring tones on phones  
o Mandatory eLearning to all staff 

o Scripting developed to share expectations with patients (IV alarms etc.) 
Quality 

Congratulations on a successful TJC survey!  As Pete said in his Memo on Sept 22nd, “the surveyors were very impressed 
with the front line staff.  More than once they commented on what a rarity it is for them to meet staff who are so willing 
to be open and transparent and who answered questions directly”.  These comments should make us all proud to work 
here at SVMH.  Each of your contributions of professionalism, compassion, skill and commitment to quality are like 
threads that complete the weave of a quilt.   Thank you, for all that you do!   

 Be curious… seek out to know and understand our Nursing Strategic Plan and Professional Practice Model/Theory as 
developed by a team of SVMH staff and leadership RNs.   

 What is the purpose of a Huddle board? 
o A huddle board will be located on the units and used as a tool to gather the team to discuss and document 

common unit goals, efficient patient care, plan for contingencies, assign resources and align departmental 
goals to the organizational goals.  There will be more education to guide you as we begin the use of this 
evidenced based practice on our nursing units.  

 The Wound Care nurses hours and days have been extended Monday through Saturday, under Agnes Lalata’s 
leadership.  I hope you are seeing a difference in support for both RNs and our inpatients wound care needs.  Please 
let the inpatient leadership know if you have additional suggestions during this transitional time. Our Clinical 
Informatics staff in collaboration with our Outpatient Diabetes Clinic have modified the documentation in the 
Meditech system to improve the referral process for our at risk patients to the Diabetic Clinic.   

Finance  
 The Case Management department is in the process of setting up a Durable Medical Equipment Closet that will 

provide needed equipment to expedite discharges. 
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HCAHP Top Box Scores 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

“Always” on survey 
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Extraordinary People! 
Celebrating Tenure 
The SVMH Board of Directors would like to congratulate and thank the following people for their years of service for 20 
years and up (on the 5-years). We sincerely appreciate and value the contribution you have made to our patients and our 
hospital. In May the following people have been awarded tenure awards by the Board of Directors. The following 
employees were honored at the October 25, 2017 Board of Directors meeting. 

20 Years 
Carl Going, Staff Nurse II, Telemetry  

Rebecca Gonzalez, Wound Care Clerk, Wound Care  

25 Years  
Chang Bradford, Sr. Healthcare Allocation Specialist, Materials Management  

Pamela Vincent, Respiratory Care Practitioner Certified, Respiratory Care 

30 Years 

William Curnow,  
Stationary Engineer, Plant Operations 
40 Years 
Kim Hooks, Staff Nurse III, Labor & Delivery 

Thank you, for all you do! 
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Kudos 
Dear Christie: 

Today Megan Reclusado, RN, one of our ED staff nurses, shared her inspirational story: while driving to work a few days 

ago, she noticed what seemed to be an old lady lying on the side of the highway, still moving. The old lady was a few feet 

shy of being run over by moving highway traffic. Ms. Reclusado noticed something else, too: that not one car dared to pull 

over for her despite being very visible from the highway. Not thinking about being late for work, Ms. Reclusado pulled over 

and approached the old woman. She said she was lying on the ground still conscious but very confused and her head rested 

on a piece of rock as her pillow. She asked the lady a question but she was answering inappropriately. When Ms. Reclusado 

touched the old lady, she said the lady was “cold as ice”. She then called for help and dialed 911. She never left the old 

woman until the paramedics arrived. She does have a photo of the lady in her phone which she showed to me and I did see 

an old lady lying on a highway asphalt concrete. I thanked Ms. Reclusado for what she did because, if not for her, the lady 

could have died of hypothermia and that she showed compassion when nobody else cared. 

I am sharing this story because her actions exemplified the true values of an SVMH nurse. She did not think about running 

late for work. Her compassion was worth-emulating. It was a moment that one can proudly say, “That nurse works at 

SVMH!” I hope that Ms. Reclusado can be recognized in any way for helping a complete stranger and being an exemplary 

SVMH nurse. 

Thank you for listening! 

Sincerely,  

Kenneth Vincent T. Pizarro, RN, BSN 

Unit Shift Supervisor, Emergency Department 

Ext. 5087 

Suggestion Box Compliments  
 

• Aileen [Barrera] is a very special employee, constantly checking in with me and making sure I had everything I could 
possibly need. I broke a crown in my mouth on some food. I wrapped it up and it somehow made it into the trash. 
When I told her about my $1500 crown, she found it. It seem like she goes the extra mile to make people happy. I know 
I am very happy. I will remember the extra care I was given.  

 
• Compliments to your ICU Staff – Patricia Holmes. I was there with my mom for a few days in September and October. 

Sophie [Teneyuque] was extremely nice. I was feeling very emotional and she took the time to show me how to get to 

the Emergency Room parking lot. She always greeted me with a genuine smile and remember me a month later. Jarron 

[Ramirez] greeted us with hugs and was so gentle with his care of my mom. He even noticed that she had lost weight 

since her last visit. James [Mount II] was great. There was a problem with the bed – an air leak. He had a great sense of 

humor. After trying to fix on his own and unable to, he got someone to come right away. Francie [Espino] was 

incredible. She was calm and so very caring in the way she treated my mom. She anticipated her needs and Dr. Carver’s 

as well. She was one step ahead. She came with us to the 5th floor and told me I could call her if I needed anything. 

Tricia [Avila] even called to let me know mom was doing well. Candice [Ward] and Jacqueline [Banuelos] on 5th floor 

were very sweet and attentive, too. When you have a dear, sweet mom like mine it makes such a difference knowing 

she will be attended to with lots of attention and care. Salinas Valley Memorial ICU does a fabulous Job!  
 


